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Editorial 

Welcome to the St. Paddy’s Day edition of The Breeze! 

Thank you so much for your appreciation of the hard work going 

into making this newsletter more informative and meaningful. 

Keep those emails coming.  We value your feedback. 

Speaking of Green... 

 Palomar East Community Garden—This is the perfect time of year to remind you that we 

do have a community garden next to our dog park. We are currently looking for park 

members who would like to be part of the Community Garden Committee and take the 

garden to the next level. Donations for supplies ARE AVAILABLE. 

 There is so much that can be done and wonderful 100% organic food to be grown then 

made available for FREE to our little village. After all, food prices are skyrocketing these 

days! 

 Who knows—We may even have a Summer or Fall Harvest Party!  If we build it, they will 

come!  Contact The Breeze for further details. 

Drop us a line and let us know how we’re doing:  PEE.TheBreeze@gmail.com 

Please Note:  The Breeze is not responsible for 

the date and time changes of events in this 

newsletter. Check our website for the most up-

to-date information:  Palomar-Estates-East.org 

mailto:PEE.TheBreeze@gmail.com
Palomar-Estates-East.org


A couple months ago, I reported on the very strong home sale market in Palomar East. That arti-

cle prompted this note from Kasey: “This is the busiest month I’ve had for home sales. I’m work-

ing on 10 applications, and it appears they will all close escrow.” 

Given such sales activity and knowing how busy Kasey is, you’ll want to do everything you can 

to ensure a smooth closing. With that in mind… 

If You’re Thinking of Selling Your Home 

There’s an oddity in the Mobilehome Residency Law. You have the right to sell your home to  

anyone you want. However, your Buyer doesn’t have the right to actually live in Palomar East 

unless he or she is approved for residency. That sounds like a technicality, but it isn’t really. 

Of course, most Buyers do end up qualifying for residency. The two main questions: (1) Do they 

satisfy the 55-and-older age restriction, and (2) Can they actually afford to live here, i.e. do they 

meet the income/credit standards. 

The approval process isn’t complicated, but just to be safe, have your Buyer apply early on, so 

your closing isn’t delayed because of paperwork. Kasey—and your Buyer—will thank you. 

In Other News… 

 This month’s Staff Kudo goes to Patty Mackey, who covered the Office for a week while Ka-

sey was out sick—and kudos to you, for going easy on her. Folks were nice to you, weren’t 

they, Patty? 

 As Spring approaches, it’s time for your PEERA Board to work on its Wish List for the new Fiscal 

Year, which starts July 1. We’ve spent about $500K on streets in the past couple years, but 

there’s still some money available for new projects. If you have any great ideas, I’m sure 

PEERA wants to hear from you. 

 Kasey wants me to remind you to fill out a Space Improvement Form before starting your ex-

citing new project, but you don’t need to hear that again do you? 

I’ll spare the long harangue if you promise to talk to Kasey about your landscaping upgrade, 

home addition, new fence, tree, porch, decking, or other exterior project before getting  

underway. Is that a deal? 

Regarding that last item…while I was at Home Depot recently, I overheard a customer trying to 

buy some 2 x 4s.  

The salesperson asked: “How long do you need them?”  

The customer replied: “It’s for my house, so probably about 30 or 40 years.”  

Talk to Kasey about your project…and have a great Spring! 

George Turk 



Manager’s Corner 

MAINTENANCE UPDATE 

The maintenance team finished building 

the lattice fencing along Rancho Santa 

Fe Rd. The lights on the walkway to the 

clubhouse were repaired. The walls 

around the clubhouse parking lot were 

cleaned and painted Trees and bushes in 

the surrounding area were trimmed. 

FEBRUARY HOME SALES 

 Sold:  None 

 In Escrow:  Four (4) 

 For Sale:  Three (3) 

No homes have sold since the start of this 

new year.  I continue to receive phone 

calls from people interested in becoming 

residents —Kasey 

Space Improvement Forms & Permits 

I know I went over this recently but its important. Before any work can begin on the exterior of your 

home you must have a Space Improvement Form approved. Residents need to inform the park if 

they are adding landscaping around their home, adding or removing a shed, or installing a fence. 

There are guidelines in the rules and regulations. We don’t want you to spend time and money on 

something that is not park approved and will require change. Permits are required if you are hav-

ing work done on your roof or windows installed on your home. Workers need to have necessary 

permits in hand before work can begin. If you plan on  installing or changing something, please 

contact the office. 

Outside Storage 

Please keep the exterior of your property not only clear of weeds but clean from item storage. If 

you are storing items around the exterior of your property, they need to be stored in your home or 

shed. Or possibly in an outside storage locker. Please keep your home exterior looking nice so the 

park looks nice.  

New Phone Directory 

It is that time of the year again. If you have changed your phone number, please notify the office 

of this change immediately. I hope to have the new directory ready to distribute by the end of 

this month.  

Park Managers 

Park Manager/Office Kasey Koenig 

Park Manager/Maintenance Martin Hernandez 



PEERA Members–At–Large 

Community Services Henry Robicheaux 

Complaints Paul Thiboutot 

Emergency Prep Lanny Lippincot 

Membership Gordon Lilley 

Park Beautification Joanne Robinson 

Publicity Patty Gonzales 

Technical Support Ken Hodor 

2022 Palomar Estates East Residents Association (PEERA) Board 

2022 PEERA BOARD  

Chairperson Carl Silva 

Vice-Chairperson Don Antrim 

Secretary Kristen Antrim 

Treasurer Pete Eiden 

Don Carl Kristen Patty Gordon 

Ken 
Lanny 

Henry 

Paul 

Your Voice 
in Our Community! 

Well, here we go—off and running for another year! 

Much has been completed in the last two months: 

1. Membership renewal and new member application envelopes were distributed to all residents in 

January with a Feb.1st return by deadline. However, we will, of course, accept them at any time 

moving forward. A special thanks to Don Antrim for helping me distribute these. 

Great news! We have over 150 members so far and counting. A special thanks goes out to our 

membership chair, Gordon Lilley, for recording all the information and updating the membership list. 

2. A "Park Wish List" suggestion form was also distributed to members for items to add to next year’s list.  

(See next page for final wish list.) A committee of PEERA board members was formed and spear-

headed by our Vice-Chair Don Antrim. The committee consisted of Henry Robicheaux, Paul  

Thiboutot, and myself. Over 100 suggestions were submitted. The committee put together the final 

list of most suggested items. Don Antrim arranged them into categories. Thanks Don!  

PEERA Notifications & Activities by Carl Silva 



PEERA Notifications & Activities by Carl Silva 

The list was presented at the last PEERA meeting. Some suggestions were made from the members 

and added to the final list. Below is the final list approved by the board and sent on its way to Mil-

lennium Housing to review for what items they will approve. Let's all keep our fingers crossed and 

hope that we can get most of these items approved, and then get this show on the road! 

3. We will continue to partner with the Social Club to bring events for both your social enjoyment and 

informational knowledge. 

Thank you all for your continual support in making our park the best in the county. 

 Carl Silva, PEERA Chairman 



Happy Spring!  Our next House Decoration Contest is coming in April with a Spring/Easter theme. A 

sign up sheet will be placed on the PEERA bulletin board on March 15th and will remain there until April 

6th. Please encourage your neighbors and friends to sign up and participate. We look forward to en-

joying all of the festive displays. The winner of the contest will be announced in the May edition of The 

Breeze. 

Our Beautification committee will be touring the park again between March 5th and March 11th. The 

majority of residents are doing a fabulous job maintaining their homesites. Thank you! We will be 

checking the areas of concern that were listed in the February edition of The Breeze. 

 
 

 

“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.” Helen Keller 

Broken blinds and screens  

visible from the street 

Clothing and storage placed by the front windows 

visible from the street 

 Torn carpet on steps and porches  Broken railings, sidings, cracked shutters 

 Overgrown bushes  Excessive weeds on homesites and in gutters 

 Porches and carports with indoor furniture  Carports and yards with trash 

 Carports used as a storage area  Homes that need power washing or painting 

March 2022 Rule:  6. Landscaping February 2022 Rule: 6. Landscaping 

A. General Maintenance Standards 

Landscaping must be well maintained in a neat, 
clean, attractive, and well-kept fashion. When 
vacationing or absent for any other reason, it is 
the responsibility of the Homeowner to arrange 
for someone to water and otherwise maintain 
the homesite, pursuant to the R&Rs. 

B. Submitting plans to Management for changes. 

Prior to commencing substantial changes to existing 

landscaping, homeowners must submit a written 

plan to Management for review and approval. 

Park Beautification by Joanne Robinson 

Project Care-Connection 

Hi Neighbors! 

Some of us have fared better than others during these trying times, and some are 

being challenged greatly right now recovering from covid and the like. 

Any neighbors who want to lend a helping hand doing odd jobs like tree pruning, 

fruit picking, fence mending, house painting, rubbish clearing, etc., please let us 

know. We’re organizing to help our neighbors through their current challenges. 

 If you have some spare time and energy on your hands, contact a PEERA board member or The 

Breeze to add your name to the Volunteer’s List. You can determine when and what service you 

are willing to provide. 

 If we get enough volunteers, we could organize a work party and tackle one home improvement 

project at a time.  “We only have what we give.”—Isabel Allende 







Making New Friends    Caring and Sharing the Journey 

2022 SOCIAL CLUB OFFICERS 

President Sharon Irving 

Vice President Michele Silva 

Secretary Marilyn Tippetts 

Treasurer Debbie Johnston 

Membership Chair David Tisdall 

Members–At–Large 

Dolores Bsharah   

Leslie Dranko   

Anne Litz   

Sally Yeater  
2022 Social Club Board 

Social Club News 

Happy Spring, Dear Friends! 

March has arrived and it’s time to anticipate and celebrate the arrival of Spring! It’s a fresh, 

new blend of seasonal occasions … and your Social Club is welcoming in the season in some 

fresh, new ways! 

Here are some ‘what’s new’ highlights underway to color the season ‘FUN’! 

Social Club March Message   by Sharon Irving 

Saturday, March 5th 

SPRING BREAK! 

12 noon—1 pm 

The Social Club invites all residents to meet up with us at our fun 1st 
quarterly General Membership Meeting in the Clubhouse.  

Expect an interesting and inspiring solid hour of meeting new friends,  
enjoying a light lunch, learning ‘what’s new and underway’ with the Social 
Club, plus an inspiring meeting wrap-up with guest speaker/fellow resident 
Don Antrim.  

Respected retired dentist ‘Doc’ Antrim puts a fun spin on: 

“What You’ve Always Wanted To Know About Dentistry  
But Were Afraid To Ask!”  



Social Club March Message by Sharon Irving 

—NEW— 
Welcome Gift Kits 
for New Residents  

A beautiful new Welcome Kit is being designed (thank you fellow resi-
dent/pro marketeer, Patty Gonzales). It’s chock full of goodies and will 
be personally delivered shortly after move-in by Membership Chair Dave 
Tisdall. 

—NEW— 
Logo Design 
To Be Seen  
Everywhere!  

Have you seen it yet?  

The Palomar Estates East logo has been strikingly  
updated, so watch for our new signature logo to be 
showing up everywhere in the village.  

Again, thank you, Patty Gonzales for your expertise 
and expedition! 

Photo:  Marketing pro/fellow resident Patty Gonzales meets 

with Social Club Board on Feb. 4 to show the new logo design. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

—NEW— 
Drive-By  

Event Board 

Have you noticed the newly-designed Event Board as you drive into the 
village? See what’s new at a glance plus our new logo!  
(Patty Gonzales at work with fresh new imaging and logo.)  

Saturday, May 21st 
 MEET & GREET  

FREE Pancake  
Breakfast 

All residents (including ‘all newcomers’) are invited to mix and mingle in 
the Clubhouse over pancakes and the works—compliments of your Social 
Club and PEERA. See friends and meet the new neighbors while getting 
more familiar with your pro-active village Boards and other  
activity leaders. More details in the April edition of  BREEZE.    

New Things and Upcoming Social Club Events (continued) 

Oh, and Special Thanks to … 

All our Valentine’s Day volunteers who personally delivered a special gift packet to all current 

Social Club Members! 

Sharon Irving 

Social Club President 

760-310-1086 

sharon@beauty-pr.com 

mailto:sharon@beauty-pr.com


Social Club March Message by Sharon Irving 

Join Us for SPRING BREAK! 

On Saturday, March 5th 
 

COME JOIN US FROM 12 NOON — 1 PM FOR AN ‘ALL RESIDENTS’ SPECIAL MEETING 

CELEBRATING SPRING — AND EACH OTHER! 

 

See you all at Spring Break! 

Guest Speaker 
Don ‘Doc’ Antrim 

BA,DDS,MS,MA,PGMC,FICD,OKU  

The Social Club is creating a whole new seasonal experience for our 
first quarterly General Membership meeting of the year.  

It’s not just for Social Club members on March 5th —  
We’re opening things up to ALL park members! 

We want EVERYONE to come and ENJOY an inspiring solid hour of 
what the Social Club is all about:  Fun, friendship and the pursuit of 
happiness as neighbors and residents! 

 ENJOY a light lunch. 

 CATCH UP on ‘what’s new’ highlights from your Social Club 
Board. 

 GET INFORMED with pro guest speaker and fellow park mem-
ber—Don Antrim. We know him as ‘Doc’ Antrim in the village, a 
respected, retired dentist with all the serious outstanding  
credentials, and still an amazing sense of fun to share with us: 

“What You’ve Always Wanted To Know About Dentistry  

But Were Afraid To Ask.”  

He believes that everyone will love this segment—and we don’t  
disagree!  

NOTE:  Please add your name to the Social Club Board sign-up sheet in the Clubhouse in 

advance (if possible) to help us order enough food; Otherwise, just show up and enjoy! 



Let’s celebrate 
your special day! 

March Trivia 

 Birthstone: Aquamarine 

(courage, creativity, 

faith) 

 Color: Blue / Ocean 

 Flowers: Daffodil or Jonquil  

Western Astrology 

 Pisces:  02/19—03/20 

The Fish 

 Loyal, intuitive, crea-

tive (can be lazy) 

 Aries: 03/21—04/20 

The Ram 

 Leader, fearless, dy-

namic (can be 

domineering) 

Chinese Astrology 
 Black Water Tiger (yang) 

 02/01/22—01/22/23 

The last Water 

Tiger year was in 

1962.  
 

Now, be prepared 

for situations to 

change on a dime, 

for tempers to flare, 

drama and excite-

ment to reign, and crazy dreams can 

become reality. This can apply to per-

sonal relationships, career develop-

ment, and, on a larger scale, political 

unrest, or social revolution.  

There is no middle ground in the year  

of the Tiger. 

Sabine Kurz-Sherman 2 

Carmen Busby 2 

Philip Hendrickson 2 

Susan Stinson 4 

Thomas Erickson 4 

Melissa Fuller 5 

Rupert Martin 7 

Rosa Cabrera 8 

Ray Juarez 9 

Preti Dyana 9 

Dan  Warren 10 

Janet Wilson 11 

Jazzmine Wilson 11 

William Tobin 11 

Patrick Quinn 12 

Mark Cuomo 15 

Bobby Graziano 16 

Karen Kelley 16 

Patricia Puccini 17 

Jodi Zimmerman  18 

Charles Shop 19 

Luis  Cadenas 20 

Kelly Biondo 21 

John Helander 21 

Jean Doty 22 

Linda Cockrell 23 

Bob Manchip 23 

Dora Brock 24 

Gloria Thiboutot 25 

Cheryl Lynn 25 

Debbie Johnston 26 

Leslie Monteforte 26 

Stephen Lorusso 27 

Peter Del Bene 27 

Micki Davey 28 

Johanna McGaffin 30 

Susie Lippincott 30 



CERAMICS with Andrea Martin 

Come enjoy the fun with our own amazingly tal-
ented resident artist. New projects ongoing all 
the time.  

 Wednesdays: 6 :00 PM 

 Location: Arts & Crafts Room, Palomar East 
Clubhouse 

ACRYLICS PAINTING with Dawn Anguiano 

3rd Tuesday of each month: 10:00 AM - 1:00 
PM  (Cancelled for March, 2022.) 

 Location: Palomar East Clubhouse 

For more information, contact the Social Club. 

All Are Welcome Here—Come Join the FUN! 

DANCE LESSONS with the North County Widows and Widowers Club 

All classes are FREE. If you have never danced, have two left feet, or just a little out of practice 
this is a perfect group to join. 

 2nd & 4th Thursdays: 2:00 – 3:30 PM, Palomar East Clubhouse 

All residents who want to have some fun dancing are welcome. No reservations needed.   Ques-
tions?  Text Anne Pearson (858) 610-4816. 

FIBER ARTS organized by Sally Yeater 
Make new friends as you create your works of art knitting, crocheting, 
hand quilting, any hand crafts! 

 Wednesdays: 9:30 – 11 AM, Palomar East Craft Room  

For more details, text Sally Yeater (719) 651-2866 

YOGA with LuAnn Foster 
All Yoga classes are donation-based. 

 Monday: Movement Yoga Class—4 PM (Zoom) & 6 PM  (West & Zoom) 

 Tuesday: Chair Yoga Class—10 AM (West & Zoom)  

 Wednesday: Movement Yoga Class—10 AM (West & Zoom)  

 Thursday: Chair Yoga Class—10 AM (East &  Zoom)  

For details and Zoom log-in information, text LuAnn Foster (480) 203-4330 
or, email her:  Dreamboatannie@twc.com 

Palomar East Community Resources & Activities 

mailto:Dreamboatannie@twc.com


ZUMBA with SALEEMAH 
No pre-registration required. Classes are $5 each 

 Mondays: 12:15 PM—Palomar West Clubhouse 

 Tuesdays & Wednesdays: 10:30 AM  (via Zoom) 

 Thursdays: 11:30 AM—Palomar East Clubhouse and 4:30 PM (via Zoom) 

For additional details and Zoom log-in information, please text Saleemah (803) 463-2880. 

 (SPARC) online 
classes organized by  
SPARC continues to partner with Oasis to bring free online classes. For more 
information, please visit: 

 SPARC: sparc-ca.org/home 

 OASIS: oasisnet.org/online-virtual-classes-for-older-adults-offered-anywhere-by-oasis
-everywhere/ 

Additional Park Activities 

Billiards (Pool) Ken Hodor 

Bocce Ball Don Bomar 

Card Games Card Room 

Darts Don Bomar 

Fitness Facility Ken Hodor 

Golf Putting Green Henry Robicheaux 

Horse Shoes Henry Robicheaux 

Library Anne Vernia & A.J. Jangula 

Pickleball Bill Mead 

Ping Pong Bill Mead 

Puzzles Card Room 

Tennis Bill Mead 

Palomar East Community Resources & Activities 

Did You Know... 

There is a card game that occurs in the Card Room every Wednesday at 6 PM  

called Manipulation. It is a rummy-based game of 3 to 5 players per table, 

where the winner has the lowest, not the highest score.  If interested, just show 

up!  They are a very fun group and enjoy teaching new players. 

https://www.sparc-ca.org/home
https://www.oasisnet.org/online-virtual-classes-for-older-adults-offered-anywhere-by-oasis-everywhere/
https://www.oasisnet.org/online-virtual-classes-for-older-adults-offered-anywhere-by-oasis-everywhere/


Calendar of Events  

Due to Clubhouse  

rehab & covid, some 

events may need to 

be rescheduled or  

relocated. 

First 

Day of 

Spring 

Daylight 

Savings 

Begins 

Vietnam War Veterans’ Day 

MARDIS GRAS Ash Wednesday  

Ides of March  

Most events are at the Palomar East Clubhouse. See Community Resources and Activities 
for further details. A red asterisk (*) indicates a card game in the Card Room. 



 March, 2022  

Visit our website for even more news! 

Website: Palomar-Estates-East.org 

Breeze Deadline 

ST Paddy’s Day 

March 17th 

ST Paddy’s Day 

March 13th 

Daylight Savings 

March 20th 

Spring Equinox 

March Trivia Question 

What famous Shakespearian play made these 
phrases famous? 

 The Ides of march 

 The phrase “Et tu Brutu” 

(Search this newsletter to find out.) 

Palomar-Estates-East.org


Park Member News by Lanny Lippincott and Andrea Martin 

Gone But Not Forgotten 

Donald Henderson (192) moved to our park in 2005. He moved out 
in January to be closer to his son in Texas. We wish him well! 

Answer to March Trivia Question: Julius Cesar...But in what  
context? 

 Ides of March (the day of the month Cesar was assassinated) literally means the middle 
day of the month of March.  Because of Shakespeare’s play, it is now known as a day of 
poor luck, hence the term “Beware the Ides of March!” 

 Et tu Brutu (And you too Brutus) spoken by Cesar when he see’s that his trusted protégé 
and friend Brutus has joined the murdering throng to kill him. This phrase also made the 
name Brutus someone not to be trusted...even 500 years after Shakespeare’s time. 

Did You Know... 

There is another fun card game that occurs in the Card Room every Monday 

and Thursday at 1 PM.  It is called Hand and Foot.  This game is related to  

Canasta. Players are dealt two sets of cards: the Hand, which is played with first, 

and the Foot, which is then played after. The game generally has 4 players con-

sisting of 2 partnerships. However, this game can be played with any number of 

people. It is also closely related to Pennies From Heaven.  Come join the fun! 

March Anniversaries 

Luis & Teresa Cadenas Mar 2 

Connie Long & Henry Robicheaux Mar 5 

Alicia & Edgardo Bertino Mar 10 

Jacques & Jeanine Proulx Mar 13 

James & Judith Young Mar 17 

 



FREE Paper Shredding & E-Waste Collection Event! 

Are you drowning in paper?   

Would you like to discard old bank statements and other personal records,  

but are concerned with identity theft? 

 

The City of San Marcos and EDCO are sponsoring a FREE shred-

ding and e-waste collection event. There will be certified shred-

ding trucks during the event, and all items will be shredded 

ONSITE!  

 

Limited to two banker boxes (10”x12”x15”) per household. Un-

wanted electronics will also be collected including TVs, com-

puter monitors, printers, fax machines, VCRs, etc. However, no 

household hazardous waste (HHW) material will be accepted. 

 
Also available will be free mulch for San Marcos residents (while supplies last). This is a self-

serve, self-loading, and self-haul service, so please bring your own cans/bags, gloves, and 

shovel. Limit of 3 cans/bags per vehicle. If you plan to haul your mulch in an open truck or 

trailer, please remember to bring a tarp to cover your material. 

 

When: Saturday, April 9th 

Time: 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

Location: Palomar College, Off-Campus Parking Lot #14 

(Off of W. Mission Rd., San Marcos, between the church and 

campus) 

 

 

 

 

 

 




